JANIS BURGER

I've been a resident of Port Angeles for over 44 years and saw and smelled the ITT Rayonier mill
when it was operating and knew folks who worked there. I watched it narrowly avoid being a
Superfund site. Now after all these years, [ urge DOE to require full clean up of the site, including
removal of all contaminated fill, NOT capping it. Given the current withdrawing of funds from
many national projects, we're seeing how unreliable future funding may be, despite the need for
ongoing monitoring in perpetuity and responding should rising sea level or an earthquake
compromise the safety of the cap. Also, full clean up would open up wider possibilities for future
land use. That site gets winter sun, is along the ODT, and has a beach, making it ideal for
recreational use. Being in the tsunami zone would make investment in expensive development
imprudent. Perhaps barging the material rather than trucking, could reduce the cost of that option.
Also, I urge restoration of a natural, meandering stream channel and estuary so Ennis Creek can
once again become an important salmon-bearing stream. Removal of all the creosoted pilings is
important.



